
May 12, 2025 

Nominating Committee 
Environmental & Land Use Law Section 
Washington State Bar Association 

Re: Statement of Interest for At-Large Member Position 

Dear Nominating Committee, 

I write to express my interest in one of the at-large member positions on the Environmental 
and Land Use (ELUL) Law Section Executive Committee. I currently serve in that role, having 
taken over a two-year position in 2023. In my time on the Executive Committee I have served a 
term as secretary, assisted with the venue search for the 2026 Mid-Year Conference, and presented 
the legislative update at the 2024 Mid-Year Conference. The work has been rewarding and 
engaging, and would like to continue my work on the Executive Committee for a full term.  

Should I be re-elected as an at-large member, I intend to become more involved in planning 
mini-CLEs throughout the year and identifying ways to increase ELUL Section revenue so that it 
can continue to provide valuable services to all of its members. 

Thank you for the opportunity to apply and for your consideration of my interest. 

Sincerely, 

Nicolas Sweeney, WSBA #57895 


